
James Suhr & Associates LLC 
 

817 Chautauqua Blvd. 
Pacific Palisades, CA 90272 

(310) 454-6446 
Jim@SuhrAndAssociates.com  

 
November 7, 2016 

Mr. Ezra Gale, Senior Planner, Council District 11 
City of Los Angeles  
200 North Spring Street, Room 475 
Los Angeles, CA  90012 
 

Ms. Sharon Dickinson, Legislative Assistant 
Office of the City Clerk 
200 North Spring Street, Room 395 
Los Angeles, CA  90012 
 
Re:  Appeal of Board File 160040, 11600 Dunstan Way Haul Route 
 Council File 16-1155 
 

Dear Ezra, Sharon:  
 

Thank you for forwarding the letter dated October 31, 2016 from Douglas Carstens, 
representing an appellant of the Board of Building and Safety Commission’s approval of 
the haul route for the above-referenced project.  We wanted to submit additional 
information for the record clarifying the property’s lack of any possible relationship to 
any possible soil contamination sources on the adjacent Veterans Administration (VA) 
property raised in the letter.   

The land on which the proposed 11600 Dunstan Way will be constructed has never been 
part of the VA campus, and has been used solely for residential purposes since the area 
was initially developed.  The Dunstan Way site is physically separated from the VA 
campus by a natural ravine that is more than 40’ deep; the site lies at an elevation which 
is significantly above the areas in question mentioned in the letter.  The proposed depth 
of excavation for the 11600 Dunstan Way project will not extend to groundwater; in fact, 
no groundwater was encountered during geotechnical test borings on the property to the 
maximum depth of 50’.  See attached excerpt from the geotechnical report prepared by 
Byer Geotechnical, Inc.  

Given the significant difference in elevation, the natural separation from the VA campus 
created by the ravine, and the shallow depth of proposed excavation compared to existing 
groundwater, the conclusion stated in the City’s environmental review study that the 
proposed project will have a less than significant impact is accurate. The alleged impact 
raised in Mr. Carstens’ letter is speculative, and therefore need not be addressed.   
 

Sincerely,  

 
James K. Suhr, Project Manager for 11600 Dunstan Partners, LP 
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